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Old Saybrook Planning Commission

October 5, 2005 Meeting Minutes


I. CALL TO ORDER

Chairmen Robert McIntyre called the regular meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

II. ROLL CALL

Present




Absent

Robert McIntyre, Chairman


James Conroy, Alternate Member

Judith Gallicchio, Vice Chairman


H. Stuart Hanes, Secretary



Richard Tietjen, Member




Janis Esty, Alternate Member

Salvatore V. Aresco, Member

Also Present

Christine Nelson, Town Planner

Ashley Riley, Recording Clerk

David Wight, Architectural Review Board

Frank Vinciguerra, Architectural Review Board

Kingman Snow Jr., Architectural Review Board

Madge Fish, Zoning Commission

Liz Swenson, Zoning Commission

Bill Voigt arrived during the meeting. Time unannounced.
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III. WORKSHOP with Architectural Review Board


Robert McIntyre began by asking Architectural Review Board what their involvement is and what are some of their major priorities and/or concerns?

David Wight, Architectural Review Board, stated that their main concerns, overall, are incoming developments and how the plans will fit into the neighborhood.  The ARB ensures that all new developments correspond with its surroundings.  Such developments include applications for signs and enhancing landscape.  One major concern is the ARB is staying away from bright, internally lit signs.  If an applicant wishes to have a sign of such nature, then they ask that the wattage be just bright enough to see, but not overpower.  Applications for landscape arrangements are also examined and made to fit in with the overall theme of the neighborhood.  The Architectural Review Board will discuss plans with applicants and make suggestions to change plans according to that of the Town.


Richard Tietjen questioned to what extent does the Architectural Review Board have influence on the plans of an applicant.


David Wight indicated that the ARB is just an advisory board.  They are there to look over preliminary plans before the plans are brought before the Zoning Commission.  It is safe to say that if the Architectural Review Board does not pass an applicant’s plans, then there is a good chance that it will not be passed by the Zoning Commission.  David stated that when aspects of the town are discussed between the ARB and Zoning Commission, they become standards of approval.


Robert McIntyre, Chairman of Planning Commission, encouraged more dialogue and interaction between the commissions.

Judith Gallicchio asked the members of the present Architectural Review Board if there are any other reports that can be shared, besides the minutes.  She stated that if the commissions can share more notes, or recent changes in standards, all commissions will be on the same page.  Judy stated that that way everyone will be more up-to-date on what’s going on in the town and the other commissions’ involvement.

Frank Vinciguerra, ARB, brought up the suggestion that when an agent comes to the ARB with an application and plans for a new development, the agent should bring ideas and sketches first, instead of completed plans.  Agents may be more willing to accept advise and changes if the plans they have developed are not finalized, that way the agent can save money, and changes can be made easier and more efficiently.  Frank asked if it would be possible to make it more of a requirement instead of just a suggestion?


Christine Nelson, Town Planner, stated that the Land Use Department does encourage agents to bring rough drafts, sketches, or ideas to the Architectural Review Board before plans are made.  At that point, the ARB can make suggestions to the agent to improve their plans to have them better comply with the Town’s plans.


Judith Gallicchio suggested that the Land Use Department could make it well-known knowledge that preliminary plans should be reviewed before an application is submitted.


Salvatore Aresco said we shouldn’t make “fear choices” which may not end in the best interest of the Town.   He also approached the idea of visual aids in addition to plans suggesting that the ARB get photos of a building to get a better idea of the changes to be made.


Kingman Snow stated that photos don’t necessarily help due to a lack of scale or accuracy.


Robert McIntyre stated that the general guidelines of all commissions should coincide with the statement 

“Encourage development of commercial retail sites that are consistent with Old Saybrook’s small town character with respect to scale, appearance, and design and with special regard for landscape and other site amenities, traffic safety and convenience, and functional and visual linkage with adjacent areas.”(Plan of Conservation and Development)


Christine Nelson suggested that all applications for development should be considered in the context of what is going on in town.  The Town is working on or any new concerns, so that the applicant will have an idea of what is going on in the big picture.


Frank Vinciguerra and Kingman Snow brought up the question of whether or not the preferences or requirements of the ARB and Zoning Commission can be more directly addressed to the applicant.


Robert McIntyre stated that the guidelines to be followed are those on the application and that of which is stated in the Plan of Conservation and Development manual.


Richard Tietjen questions the ARB about where their education or skill comes from?


David Wight replied that the standard for the town is that at least one architect be on the board.  The other standard and such are learned through experience.

Christine Nelson interjects, letting members know that if there is any aspect of the job that you want to learn about, anything from trees to landscape, just let her know and she can arrange a workshop to be held.  Christine then brings up the subject of the ARB’s level of authority.  

IV. MINUTES


V. CORRESPONDENCE


Christine indicates the following items are in the distributed packet:

-updated list of the Planning Commission members.  Ashley Riley, Recording Clerk, is not included

-minutes from PC meeting on September 21st, 2005

-invoice from Jacobson


-minutes from Architectural Review Board meeting on September 26th,2005

-minutes from Zoning Commission meeting on September 19th,2005

-minutes from Inland Wetlands & Watercourses Commission meeting on September 15th,2005

-an article on the rebuilding of New Orleans.  “Reviving a City:  The Design Perspective”

VI. STAFF REPORTS

Christine announced a quarterly meeting being held on October 25th, 2005.  A Natural Hazard Mitigation Disaster Task Force will be assembled and plans will be made to reduce the effect of natural hazard damage.  Discussion will include what preparations will be implemented prior to a natural disaster, assembly of a task force for priority and execution of plans, etc.


MOTION to adjourn the meeting at 9:35 pm until the next scheduled meeting on October 19th, 2005, at 7:30p.m. at  Pasbeshauke Pavilion at Saybrook Point Park  155 College Street Extension; Moved by R.D. Tietjen; Seconded by J.S. Gallicchio; Approved by R.J. McIntyre, H.S. Hanes, J.S. Gallicchio, S.V. Aresco, W.T. Voigt; Abstained by none; Opposed by none. 5-0-0





MOTION to approve the meeting minutes of September 21st, 2005 as submitted with no changes.  Moved by H.S. Hanes; Seconded by R.D. Tietjen; Approved by R.J. McIntyre, S.V. Aresco, W. Voigt; Abstained by J.S. Gallicchio; Opposed by none. 3-1-0





MOTION to approve Jacobson, invoice # 9854 implemented on September 14th 2005, in the amount of $236.80.  Moved by J.S. Gallicchio; Seconded by H.S. Hanes; Approved by R.J. McIntyre, R.R. Tietjen, S.V. Aresco, W. Voigt; Abstained by none; Opposed by none. 4-0-0





MOTION to move Workshop with Architectural Review Board to begin the meeting and address Regular Business following Workshop.  Moved by R.J. McIntyre; Seconded by J.S. Gallicchio; Approved by H.S. Hanes, R.R. Tietjen, S. V. Aresco, J.L. Esty; Abstained by none; Opposed by none. 4-0-0
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